
HARD BALL
First of all I 

would like to thank 
the membership for 
your confidence in 
me and electing me 
as your Department 
Commander. I have 
always realized it is 

a tough job, and have found it to be a great 
challenge and I do enjoy a challenge. At the 

Department Convention the membership 
voted to declare WAR on Membership. 
So far we are making progress but these 
are but battles; we must strive even harder 
to win the war of attrition. The leadership 
has identified other areas of great concern, 
which are education and participation. If 
our members are not in attendance we can’t 
teach, explain, and/or educate. We have 
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Comrades,
I would like 

to thank State 
Commander, William 
“Doc” Schmitz for 
appointing me as the 
State Adjutant this 
year. I will do my 
best to fill the shoes 

of our recently retired State Adjutant, PSC, 
Art Koch III, and I would like to offer Art 
my best wishes for a happy and healthy 
retirement.

Congratulations to PSC Michael Pascal 
and the officers who served with him for a 
great year.

This is going to be a very exciting year 
with our newly elected State Commander 
William “Doc” Schmitz, State Sr. Vice 
Commander Marlene Roll and Jr. Vice 

Commander, Dennis Sullivan, State 
Quartermaster, Robert Barnhart, State 
Surgeon, PSC, Harold “Mick” Leavor, State 
Chaplain Father R.P. Kane and all the newly 
elected and appointed Department, District, 
County Council and Post Officers.

Commander Schmitz is including many 
new initiatives to include our Website. Take 
the opportunity to look at the Website and 
use this resource. Some of the information 
available includes VFW Forms, the 
Department Directory, Department Orders, 
and Don Mackey with his vast staff of one 
continues to develop much more.

Communications is paramount to our 
State Commander and we plan to provide 
all the information necessary for you to 
be successful. Currently, as information is 
received, I am forwarding it to those who 

Harold “Hal” Burke, Jr.
State Adjutant
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—STATE COMMANDER, continued on page 3

Comrades,
The Commander’s 

plan of attack 
this year is 
Co m m u n i c a t i o n , 
Education, and 
Membership!!

Communication 
is essential Informa- 

tion needs to flow both bottom up and top 
down to have a successful mission. A lot of 
our communication has gone electronic and 
that makes for an easier and faster way to 
share information, but we need everyone to 
be connected electronically to avoid gaps. If 
you are reading this and know of a member, 

Marlene Roll
Sr. Vice Commander

—SR. VICE, continued on page 4

Comrades,
I would like to start 

off and thank you for 
your confidence and 
support by electing 
me as your Jr. Vice 
State Commander at 
the 95th Convention 
in Liverpool, New 

York. I’d also like to congratulate all the 
elected officers at all levels. I look forward 
to working with Commander William “Doc” 
Schmitz, Sr. Vice Commander Marlene Roll 

William “Doc” Schmitz
 State Commander

—JR. VICE, continued on page 4—STATE ADJUTANT, continued on page 3

Dennis Sullivan
Jr. Vice Commander
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Comrades,
I would like to thank 

the members of the 
Department of New 
York for the support 
and the confidence 
you have placed in 
me by re-electing 
me to the office of 

State Judge Advocate for 2014-2015. It was 
a great honor to serve this past year as the 
National Judge Advocate General. Thank you 
to everyone who made that possible.

I extend my best wishes and congratulations 
to our State Commander PNSG, William 
“Doc” Schmitz, State Sr. Vice Commander 
Marlene Roll, State Jr. Vice Commander, 
Dennis Sullivan, State Quartermaster Robert 
Barnhart, State Surgeon OSC Harold “Mick” 
Leavor, State Chaplain Father R.P. Kane 
and all the newly elected and appointed 
Department, District, County Council and 
Post Officers. 

Congratulations to PSC Michael Pascal 
and the officers who served with him for a 
great year.

Once again we would like to remind you 
each year the State Commander receives 
letters of concerns or complaints regarding 
issues within various posts throughout the 
State. While we are sure all of the concern 
or complaints are sincere and valid, there is 
a chain of command that must be followed 
before these letters reach Department 
Headquarters. The National By-Laws and 
Manual of Procedure Article IX provide 
instruction for those issues that result in 
disciplinary action. Post-level concerns or 
complaints begin by presenting the problem 
at a Post meeting. If after presenting the issue 
to the Post membership no resolution can be 

reached follow the steps outlined in Article 
IX. It is impossible to address the influx of 
letters received at Department Headquarters 
if the correct procedures are not followed. 
Following the steps outlined in Article IX 
should bring the issue to the appropriate level 
of the VFW for resolution.

PLEASE NOTE: A LETTER 
OF CONCERN OR COMPLAINT 
SENT DIRECTLY TO NATIONAL 
HEADQUARTERS WILL NOT SPEED 
UP THE PROCESS. IT ACTUALLY 
SLOWS IT DOWN. NATIONAL 
FORWARDS ALL COMPLAINTS BACK 
TO THE DEPARTMENT FOR REVIEW 
AND APPROPRIATE ACTION THUS 
DELAYING THE PROCESS EVEN MORE. 
NATIONAL OBSERVES THE CHAIN OF 
COMMAND AND EXPECTS ALL VFW 
ENTITIES TO DO THE SAME.

At the 115th National Conventions the 
Delegates passed many minor changes to the 
National By-Laws and Manual of Procedures. 
The most controversial resolution passed was 
for the Adjutant General and the National 
Secretary Treasurer to propose a By-Law that 
would establish one Auxiliary to the VFW for 
next year’s National Convention for the VFW 
Membership to Vote on.

I pledge my support to the Officers and 
members of the Department of New York. Once 
again, thank you for allowing me the privilege 
of serving as the State Judge Advocate.

If I can ever be of any assistance please do 
not hesitate to contact me at 518-545-6378.

Sincerely,
Hal
Harold “Hal” Burke Jr.
PSC/PSQM/PNJAG
State Judge Advocate

Harold “Hal” Burke, Jr.
State Judge Advocate

Michael Burke
Chief of Staff

Thank you Commander “Doc” Schmitz for 
this appointment.

Comrades, as we enter into the 2014 – 
2015 year, things have to change, as we are 
all aware of, for this great organization to 
survive. First and foremost is membership. 
“We” have got to put our best foot forward 
and recruit. No one person can do it alone. Set 
a goal for yourself this year to recruit at least 
1 member and carry those membership cards 
with you at all times.

To all newly elected officers (and 

members), you must attend OTI School. 
It is very important for you to know how 
this organization runs and just as important, 
you should know how your post should 
be run. This is where you will learn the 
skills of leadership. Check with your District 
Commander for OTI School in your District 
and the cost.

Sincerely,
Michael Burke
Chief of Staff
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STATE ADJUTANT, continued from page 1—

we have e-mail addresses for. Please 
provide me with your e-mail address 
if we do not already have it so you 
can receive information as we get it at 
Headquarters.

State Commander, William “Doc” 
Schmitz has placed great emphasis on the 
importance of the Department of New York 
VFW to respond to all communications in a 
timely manner. Therefore, he is requesting 
that all correspondence regarding VFW 
matters be sent to the Department of New 
York Headquarters to assure that we are 
successful in our quest. Headquarters will 
confirm the correspondence is properly 
annotated, distributed and responded to with 
actions that may be necessary to bring the 
issue to closure.

Cindy, Dale, Gene, Don and I are excited 

about the New VFW Year and looking 
forward to assisting each of you.
As State Adjutant, the staff and I are here 
to assist and provide information to our 
membership. Please feel free to contact 
me if you do not receive the information 
requested at 518-463-7427.

On behalf of the staff and me, we offer our 
best wishes for a successful year. The staff 
and I pledge our support to the Officers and 
members of the Department of New York.
If we may be of any assistance please do not 
hesitate to call 518-463-7427.

Sincerely,
Hal
Harold “Hal” Burke Jr. 
PSC/PSQM/PNJAG
State Adjutant

H H H

further identified that Councils and Districts 
are not having a quorum. That’s correct and 
we all know it. The posts are not sending 
their representative, but the national bylaws 
state we must. So we have taken a long 
overdue action as attendance insures that our 
members receive their due representation. 
“THE MEMBERS NEED TO KNOW.”

If a post does not send a representative, 
the commander will be removed. We 
also are attempting to send a Department 
Representative to all District meetings, along 
with a list of topics to be addressed in order 
to insure information and questions can be 
addressed. This is to augment the District 
Commanders reports. We have curtailed 
some non-essential travel to insure we can 
have people at these meetings. As all combat 
people know one fills the weak places in 
the defensive and offensive lines. Yes, we 
are at war with retention, and recruitment. 
Another area that is being addressed is 
the Posts, Councils, and Districts that are 
having difficulty, as this drains man hours 
and resources to address their issues. I 
realize that change is difficult, but please 
join with me in our battles: persevere, adapt, 
and overcome. MAKE OUR GREAT VFW 
GROW ONCE AGAIN. BE A FIGHTER, 
NOT A CONSCIOUS OBJECTOR.

William “DOC” Schmitz
NYS Department Commander 2014-15 
Past VFW Department of NY Surgeon 
2007-2012 
VFW National Surgeon General 
2010-2011

STATE COMMANDER, continued from page 1—

On August 25, 2014 District 7 Commander Art Scheuneman and District 7 Ladies 
Auxiliary President Charlene Favata escorted Jr. Vice Cmdr. Dennis Sullivan 
and Ladies Auxiliary Dept. President Irene Rohde and VFW and ladies auxiliary 
members to Batavia Hospital Ladies Clinic for a tour of the grounds and facility.

Bring

Our

Troops

Home

Safely!
Veterans of Foreign Wars District 3 
Commander Gene Ratigliano presents 
a check to William Osborn for $3,200, 

in memory of his son Ben. Commander 
Ratigliano selected the “Ben Osborne 
Fund” as his Commander’s Special 
Project as a way to memorialize the 
sacrifice of Army Spec. Benjamin Osborn 
of Queensbury, who gave his life while 
on a dangerous convoy mission in Konar 
Province, Afghanistan in June 2010. The 
Ben Osborne Memorial Fund donates 
clothing, bedding, sports equipment and 
scholarship funds to needy children 
in Warren, Washington and Saratoga 
Counties. For more information on the 
Ben Osborne Memorial Fund, check 
http://www.benosbornfund.org
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JR. VICE, continued from page 1—

and all the officers in the Department. I also 
look forward as well to working with you, 
the members of New York.

Over the past several years I have held 
many different positions giving me the 
opportunity to get to know most members 
throughout the state. I enjoyed meeting all 
of you and was very glad to be able to assist 
you when needed. As Jr. Vice Commander, 
I look forward in continuing my service to 
you and understand the issues you face on a 

SR. VICE, continued from page 1—

especially a post officer, who is not on the 
computer, please print this newsletter and 
any other important information and share 
it with them.

EDUCATION is an ongoing necessity for 
growth. Please read your VFW by-laws to 
include your post, county (if you have one) 
and district by-laws. It is the map to how we 
conduct business. Officers Training Institute 
“OTI” is offered to help with educating you 
on standard practices and new ways of doing 
things as well as state laws that are in effect. 
It the place to bring questions you may have 
and to share ideas. Every member should be 
taking advantage of OTI for the classes, net-
working and camaraderie that comes along 
with it. If you feel you “know everything” 
then great, come and share that knowledge 
with the newer members so that they may 
carry on this organization that you worked 
so hard to build, for the next generation. 
Knowledge is power. Imagine how powerful 
we could be if we put our minds to it.

MEMBERSHIP will be easier if the first 
two missions are practiced. Everyone is 
responsible for the growth of this organiza-
tion and you may do your share of recruit-
ing, but it doesn’t stop at the application or 
even getting them in the door. We lose more 
members out the backdoor because they are 
not engaged or feel welcomed. Membership 
would increase or at least stay steady if more 
effort was put into letting new members 
know that they are as equal as the member 
who has been here for 30 years. They have 
ideas and ambitions that could serve this 
organization very well if only we would give 
them that chance when they ask for it. “But 
That’s The Way We Have Always Done It” 
This phrase needs to be stricken from our 
use and a new one put in its place…How 
about- “Let’s Try It!”

As line officers of the Department, we are 
focusing on communicating and educating 
more in hopes this gives you the tools to 
improve our membership.

Marlene Roll
Department Sr. Vice Commander

We Support Our Troops!

daily basis in your Post, County and District. 
If you need to contact me my email address 
is dmsullivan9@optimum.net

It is my honor to serve you and will give 
my all to support and assist Commander Doc 
and Sr. Vice Commander Marlene to move 
our Department forward.

Yours in Comradeship,
Dennis Sullivan
Jr. Vice Commander

Barbara LaBarge, President Charlene 
Favata and Jr. Vice Cmdr. Dennis Sullivan

PSC Art Koch III, Jr. Vice Cmdr. Dennis 
Sullivan and Wilber Gray

Jr. Vice Cmdr. Dennis Sullivan and PSC Art Koch III

Dinner at Ladies Auxiliary 
District 7’s 40th Anniversary
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PATRIOT’S PEN

I want to thank Department Commander 
Schmitz for the re-assignment as this year’s 
Department Chair of Patriot’s Pen Youth 
Essay Contest. I encourage all Post and 
District Chairman to please co-ordinate 
your efforts with your Ladies Auxiliary 
counterpart.

All information that is needed for 
Chairmen to conduct the 2014-2015 
Patriot’s Pen Program is online now under 
“My VFW.” Visit the VFW website www.
vfw.org where you must LOG IN (or create 
an account and LOG IN). Under the General 
Members Tools and Resources heading, 
click on CHAIRMAN GUIDES, where 
you will find the “Scholarship Programs” 
manual that covers both the Voice of 
Democracy and Patriot’s Pen programs. 
Listed below that manual, you will find 
additional brochures, along with other 
materials and resources. Anyone (including 
chairmen, student entrants, and teachers) 
can download and print the student entry 
forms for Patriot’s Pen by visiting, www.
vfw.org click on COMMUNITY, and then 
YOUTH AND EDUCATION.

Post Chairmen need to copy and provide 
each student with a Patriot’s Pen brochure/
entry form directly or through the teacher or 
youth leader. To participate in the Patriot’s 
Pen contest, a student needs to submit a 
completed entry form and their essay of 300 
to 400 words in length {essays of too many 
or too few words are eliminated.} Students 
should have ready a clear, close up, head 
and shoulders picture, to be sent in only if 

they become a District Winner. This year’s 
2014-2015 Patriot’s Pen theme is: “Why I 
Appreciate America’s Veterans.”

All student entries are due at the Post 
level by midnight, November 1, 2014. Your 
Post judging should be done by November 
15, 2014. You need to pass your winners 
on to your District Chairman right away. 
I am asking all District Chairmen to have 
their judging completed by December 8, 
2014, after which time the winning District 
entry will be submitted to the Department 
chairman. The Department judging will be 
held at the Malsan-Jones VFW Post #7393 
during the week of December 15, 2014.

To the District Chairman: Your District 
winner’s entry materials that should be 
forwarded to the Department chairman are: 
District winner’s completed official entry 
form, District winner’s typed essay, District 
winner’s photograph {clear, close up, head 
and shoulders picture} — Please send ALL 
your District winner’s information and the 
District Report Form to: Michael Spellman, 18 
Seventh Street, Yorkville, New York 13495.

If you have any questions in regards to 
this contest please feel free to call me at 
315-736-2456. Thank you for your support 
and your participation in this contest. Good 
luck to all our Posts and Auxiliaries.

To the District Commanders: Please 
send me the names, addresses and phone 
numbers of your District Chairman.

Michael Spellman
Department Patriot’s Pen Chairman

VFW DEPARTMENT
of

NEW YORK

Accepting Ads for the OVERSEAS VETERAN

Contact CITadmin 
for pricing and additional information.

CITadmin@VFWNY.COM

VISIONS OF WAR:
Vietnam Through the Lens of
USAF Combat Photographer

Sgt. Robert Witowski

The City of Saratoga Springs, NY 
Vietnam 50th Anniversary 

Commemoration Committee 
Invites All Vietnam Era Veterans, 
Family Members, Other Veterans 
and the Public to Participate in –

A Presentation of Never Before Viewed 
Photos by Sgt. Robert (Bob) Witowski, 

followed by an Open Discussion 
led by Local Vietnam Veterans.

The Community Room
Saratoga Springs Public Library

October 30, 2014
12:00 Noon – 2:00 PM

Bring

Our

Troops

Home

Safely!
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Mr. Speaker, I rise today to honor the memory of Mr. Harry 
Wurth, an esteemed citizen of my congressional district who 
committed his life to his country and to his fellow veterans. Mr. 
Wurth, a longtime resident of Albertson, NY, passed away on June 
14, 2014 at the age of 87. A veteran of World War II and a leader 
of the United States Veterans of Foreign Wars Department of New 
York, Mr. Wurth’s life was an example of what it means to serve 
one’s nation.

After graduating high school in 1945, Mr. Wurth enlisted in 
the Navy and was deployed to the Pacific Theatre toward the 
end of the war. Aboard the aircraft carrier, the U.S.S. Belleau, 
he served as deck crew and later as a baker. He was honorably 
discharged at the end of the war.

Mr. Wurth committed the remainder of his life to serving New 
York veterans. In 1964 he joined the Veterans of Foreign Wars 
Post 3211 in Hicksville, New York, and rose to Post Command-
er in 1969 and All State Commander. A frequent visitor to VA 
hospitals in Northport and St. Albans, New York, in 1972 he was 
elected Chaplin to the Nassau County VFW Council.

Mr. Wurth continued his dedication to the VFW in various posi-
tions on the Nassau County and State level. He was elected Chap-
lin and Commander of VFW District 1 in 1978, and in 1981 he 
transferred to the Albertson VFW Post 5253. Rising to New York 
State VFW Chief of Staff in 1993, Mr. Wurth led the effort to 
establish 19 new Veterans’ Posts in New York.

From 1994 to 1996 he continued to move up the ranks in the 
State Council, rising to VFW State Commander. At the time of 
his passing, Mr. Wurth was the Quartermaster for the Albert-
son VFW post and Quartermaster of the Nassau County VFW 
Council.

Mr. Wurth passed away while attending this year’s NY State 
VFW Convention. Until his death, Mr. Wurth never ceased serv-
ing our country and veterans alike. I am honored to have had the 
pleasure to serve as Mr. Wurth’s representative. His life will for-
ever be remembered as one of service and commitment to his fel-
low countrymen.

House of Representatives
HONORING MR. HARRY WURTH

Hon. Steve Israel
OF NEW YORK

Department of New York, Veterans of Foreign Wars Opposes the “Safe Act”…
Supports its Repeal!

The Second Amendment to the United States Constitution protects the right of individuals to keep and bear arms. The Supreme Court of 
the United States has ruled that the right vests in individuals, not merely collective militias, while also ruling that the right is not unlimited 
and does not prohibit all regulation of either firearms or similar devices. State and local governments are limited to the same extent as the 

federal government from infringing this right per the incorporation of the Bill of Rights. The Second Amendment was adopted on December 15, 1791, as part of the first ten 
amendments comprising the Bill of Rights.

Military personnel, public servants and elected officials are required to swear an oath to support the constitution of the United States as well as the New York State constitu-
tion. The fourth federal law, 18 U.S.C. 1918 provides penalties for violation of oath office described in 5 U.S.C. 7311 which include: (1) removal from office and; (2) confine-
ment or a fine. As veterans the oath is eternal and in defense of the constitution we regard this action unconstitutional and a violation of federal law not to mention a moral 
degradation. The passage of the SAFE ACT is a disgrace and the ultimate insult to all those who gave their last full measure in defense of the constitution. 

That the Department of New York Veterans of Foreign Wars go on record as Second Amendment to the United States Constitution and denounce the “Safe Act” as a circumven-
tion of the Constitution that the law be revisited by law makers with public input. 
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Publishing for veterans, firefighters and police associations since 1982

Outfitting the Returning Vet
EMPLOYMENT OPPS THROUGH SUITS FOR SOLDIERS

“I was online and came across an article about a 
soldier who didn’t get a job because he didn’t have 
proper business attire,” Fader remembers. “I read the 
whole article and I found out that his buddy got the job. 
They’d been doing the I.T. circuit for a while and his 
buddy had a worse GPA, worse schooling, not all the 

certifications needed.”
But the less-qualified buddy had a professional 

looking suit for his interview, while the more-
qualified vet did not.

“I thought it was a joke. Of all fields — I.T. —
he didn’t get a job because he didn’t have a suit.”

SuitS For SoldierS 
Founder/Chairman SCott Fader
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Preamble
We, the American Veterans 

of World War II, Korea, Vietnam 

and those who served, or are serving, 

in the Armed Forces 

of the United States thereafter, 

fully realizing our responsibility 

to our community, to our State 

and to our Nation, 

associate ourselves for 

the following purposes: 

to uphold and defend the

 Constitution of the United States; 

to safeguard the principles of freedom, 

liberty and justice for all; 

to promote the cause of peace 

and goodwill among nations;

 to maintain inviolate the freedom 

of our Country; 

to preserve the fundamentals 

of democracy; 

to perpetuate the friendship and 

association of those veterans; 

and, to dedicate ourselves 

to the cause of mutual assistance, 

this by the grace of God.

Commander’s Message
Fellow AMVETS,

I would like to thank everyone that 
has made this year a special one for me.  
I was very fortunate to be able to travel 
to several Posts throughout the State this 
year.  It has been a pleasure to be able to 
serve with Shirley, Brian and Kevin and 
work together making our Department 
stronger.  We are becoming larger and 
stronger through the leadership of these 
individuals and I know it can only con-
tinue in the years to come.

It’s that time of year again for annual elections. Please be wise 
in who you select to lead your Post. Please be involved in the 
election process and consider taking an office if you currently 
are not an officer. It’s your passion and ideas that help your Post 
and our organization grow.  Please make sure your revalidation 
paperwork is in by July 15 to Rich Rossi. We do not want to 

Department bought 2 NEW
table covers and is considering 

lending them to posts for
membership drives

or veterans functions.

send the Zone Commanders to chase down your paperwork. Also 
please remember to file your 990 returns to the IRS. They will 
try to close your Post if you do not file.

Please continue to report your programs online. The last 6 
month period we had 32 Posts report. Although that is an all 
time high for us, it is still less than half of the total Posts in the 
Department. This needs to be done. If you are unsure how to do 
it, please contact your assigned Zone Commander for help.

I would like to congratulate the incoming officers for the 
Department. Their hard work has earned them the privilege 
of holding these positions. I would also like to offer them any 
future assistance should they need it.

Finally I would like to thank my father Ed for raising me in 
the AMVETS family and my wife Becky (Debbie) for under-
standing the time I needed to be away this year to handle my 
Commanders responsibilities.

Yours in AMVETS,
Steve Kazmierski

Stephen D. 
Kazmierski

NEW

AMVETS
new table cover 
for conventions

or meetings.

Ray Metty Post #897 Bar Room Ceiling Mural

Ron Tamburlin, Steve and Harold
Captain Charles Shunstrom Post #72
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Mark Steiner, a Legionnaire of Post 
119, has been doing a great deal for 
veterans in California. He recently was 
awarded recognition by the California 
Department of Veterans Affairs for 
his efforts to employ veterans. I have 
included a photo of the Director of 

Veterans Affairs presenting Mark the 
John K Lopez Award for business 
excellence in May 2013.

Just this week, Mark’s company was 
again selected to be recognized by the 
California Employer Advisory Council 
as 2014 Employer of the Year: M.A. 
Steiner Construction Company.

“In recognition of the profound and 
positive impact your work has had on 
the well-being of California’s Service 
Disabled Veterans and their families. 
Your company’s outstanding innovations 
in construction and environmental 
security have been recognized by Pacific 
Gas & Electric and Southern California 
Edison. Your dedicated support of 
disabled veterans through your hiring, 
training and counseling is commendable.

As a mentor, teacher and businessman, 
you involve your staff in all phases of the 
business process – building confidence 
and interpersonal skills. All of us 
who have benefited from your efforts 
gratefully acknowledge and appreciate 
your leadership, professionalism, 
determination and commitment.”

The California Department of 
Veterans Affairs, therefore, commends 
you for your dedication and service to 
California’s service disabled veteran 
business community.

Mark Steiner is a former US Army 
SFC and Airborne Ranger. Mark is a 
clear example of a Legionnaire veteran 
helping veterans. And, I am proud to have 
him as friend, brother and Legionnaire in 
my Post.
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2014 Employer of the Year
By Dusty Deryck - El Dorado Post 119 Commander

The American Legion and San Francisco
By Jay Pon, 1st Vice Commander, Cathay Post No. 384 with editorial contributions by Nelson Lum, Chairman, American Legion 
War Memorial Commission and 2nd Vice Commander, Cathay Post No. 384

Now, let us reflect on how we fit into 
the structure of The American Legion 
and San Francisco. Many members 
are aware that we belong to a 2.4+ 
million-member organization. The 
American Legion National Headquarters 
in Indianapolis, Indiana has over 14,000 
posts worldwide, including a satellite 
office in Washington, D.C. advocating 
on behalf of veterans.

There are 55 Departments reporting to 
the National Headquarters; one for every 
state, plus the District of Columbia, 
Puerto Rico, France, Mexico, and 
the Philippines. The three overseas 
departments serve active duty military 
and veterans living abroad.

The Department of California, 
as of April 30, 2014, has 86,760 
members. The Department’s temporary 
headquarters is located in San Francisco 

at 205 13th Street; it will relocate back 
to 401 Van Ness Avenue at the War 
Memorial Veterans Building (WMVB) 
when the current seismic renovations are 
completed.

The Department of California is 
divided into 30 districts. Each district, 
which usually encompasses three to five 
counties, is assigned a number and is 
referred to as a council. However Eighth 
District, our Post’s district council has 
only one county, San Francisco. Eighth 
District Council has approximately 
1,018 members. Our District Council 
Headquarters is also located temporarily 
at 205 13th Street; it will relocate back 
in the WMVB when the renovations are 
completed.

Within the Eighth District Council, 
there are 14 posts. Five of these posts 
have 20 or fewer members. Only six posts 

have more than 50 members. The four 
largest posts are Alexander Hamilton 
#448 with 212 members, San Francisco 
Police-Fire #456 with 206 members, 
Cathay #384 with 124 members, and San 
Francisco #1 with 120 members.

The Eighth District Council is in 
a unique position because it is also 
intertwined within San Francisco’s 
government. After World War I, 
a group of private citizens, many of 
them veterans, raised $2,000,000 to 
build three buildings, a building for 
opera, arts, and veterans, under a Trust 
Agreement overseen by the Regents of 
the University of California.

The Trust Agreement listed two 
Beneficiaries, the San Francisco Posts 
of The American Legion and the San 
Francisco Art Association, which is 

The 2014 Winter Sweepstakes Drawing result held at Department Headquarters March 31, 2014

Sweepstakes Results

$5,000.00
Walter Dahlem - HQ/P-1000

$2,000.00
Leonhard Sperber - D29/P132

$1,000.00
Charles E. Severson - D5/P28

From the 2013 awards presentation 
(L to R): Legionnaire Mark Steiner and 
CalVet Secretary Peter J. Gravett

From left: Janeen Thomas, American 
Legion Auxiliary Membership clerk; Fred 
Merrick, San Francisco Post 1 Commander 
(did the drawing for the 27 winners) and 
Bill Siler iii, Department Adjutant.
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And the Winner IS! Post 1 Commander 
Fred Merrick draws the winning tickets 
under the watchful eye of Department 
Adjutant Bill Siler iii.

$500.00 (24 Winners)
Joann K. Buhler – Auxiliary
William R. Davies – D1/P76
Wayne E. Bell – D22/6
Harold R. Spaid – D29/P133
Leandro C. Banda – D22/P434
Dale T. Perry – D18/P247
William J. Armstrong – D24/P43
Carl E. Laird – D24/P283
Joseph L. Edwards – D10/P68
Louis Guglielmino – D5/P111
Robin E. Karnousky – Auxiliary
Edward J. Degenstein – D11/P22
Dennis M. Cole – D22/P416
Harry W. Lee – HQ/P1000
John L. Buckley – HQ/P1000
Kiyoshi E. Sakemi – D18/P397
Henry Harp – HQ/P1000
Nick Stathes – D17/P285
Michael L. Reynolds – D24/P43
Virginia Alejandro – Auxiliary

$500.00 (continued)
Ricardo J. Ortiz – HQ/P1000
Diane C. Castellanos – Auxiliary
Jack R. William – D30/P24
John F. Kaupp – D5/P28

CalVet Board 
Appointments

SACRAMENTO – Governor Edmund 
G. Brown Jr. announced the following 
appointments.

Hugh E. Crooks Jr., 67, of Los Angeles, 
has been appointed to the California Veterans 
Board. Crooks was an operations manager at 
the Los Angeles County Registrar-Recorder/
County Clerk Human Resource Division 
from 2000 to 2005 and at the Los Angeles 
County Natural History Museum from 1994 
to 2000. He held multiple positions at the 
Natural History Museum of Los Angeles 
County from 1971 to 2000, including 
operations manager and safety police chief. 
Crooks was booking clerk at the Los Angeles 
County Sheriff’s Department from 1969 to 
1971 and served as a rifleman in the U.S. 
Army from 1967 to 1969. He is a member of 
the Veterans of Foreign Wars and was state 
commander of The American Legion from 
2011 to 2012. This position requires Senate 
confirmation and the compensation is $100 
per Diem. Crooks is a Democrat.

Anthony Gilliland, 54, of Temecula, has 
been appointed to the California Veterans 
Board. Gilliland has been a senior vice 
president at Wells Fargo Advisors since 
2008 and a vice president at Morgan 
Stanley of Temecula since 2004. He was 
director of operations at the Channel 
Commercial Corporation from 1999 to 2004 
and production manager at Ford Motor 
Company from 1997 to 1999. Gilliland 
served in the U.S. Marine Corps from 1977 
to 1997. He is a member of AMVETS. 
This position requires Senate confirmation 
and the compensation is $100 per Diem. 
Gilliland is a Republican.

Caroline Christina Morales, 41, 
of Yucaipa, has been appointed to the 
California Veterans Board. Morales has been 
commander of the California Army National 
Guard 40th Brigade Support Battalion since 
2013 and has been pro bono counsel at 
the Children’s Attorney Project since 2004. 
She served in multiple positions with the 
California National Guard from 1999 to 
2013, including battalion executive officer 
of the 224 Special Troops Battalion from 
2011 to 2013, rear detachment commander 
in the 224th Sustainment Brigade from 
2009 to 2011, commander of the 1498th 
Transportation Company in support of 
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Full Service Design Firm
specializing in publication design

Design, Print, Label and Mail

A One-Stop Solution to meeting
your communication needs

Glossy Magazines
(min. press run 1,500)

Tabloid Newspapers
(min. press run 1,500)

Online Newsletters
Annual Reports/Convention Books

(min. press run 250)

Brochures (min. press run 250)

Direct Mail (min. press run 250)

If you are reading this ad then you already have a sample of American Publishing’s 
online newsletter design standards. APL designs the New York State Overseas Veteran 
online publication for the New York Veterans of Foreign Wars quarterly. APL’s client 
base is spread throughout the United States and location is never an issue. Clients can 
submit their content and photos via U.S. Mail, Fed-Ex, E-Mail, FTP Site, or Drop Box. 
Cients choose the mode of transporting their materials that is most comfortable, conve-
nient and efficient for them.

All inquiries and requests for quotes will be answered promptly. — Jenny

Jenny DeBack, Owner
americanpublishing8482@gmail.com
414.323.9370 / 8am-4pm CST

With over thirty years of experience working with all major veterans organiza-
tions, please visit the sites below to view current publications for design, style and 
professional references.

Go to: www.davmembersportal.org/mi/default.aspx
http://www.davmembersportal.org/mi/Department%20
Newsletters/MIDAV%20Magazine%202nd%20edition.pdf

Go to: www.nyamvets.com
http://www.nyamvets.com/empire-amvet-newspaper.html

Go to: www.calegion.org
http://www.calegion.us/ca-legionnaire-low.pdf

DEPARTMENT OF NEW YORK
VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS

SERVICE OFFICER RAFFLE
SUPPORT THE DEPARTMENT SERVICE OFFICER

NO ONE DOES MORE FOR VETERANS
LET’S SHOW THAT THE DEPARTMENT OF NEW YORK CARES

The Department of New York Service Officer Raffle is ON!

SEEKING DONATIONS FOR THE 2014-15 DEPARTMENT SERVICE OFFICER RAFFLE
IN SUPPORT OF OUR SERVICE OFFICERS

The 2014-15 year is upon us and we are seeking donors for our 2014-15 Service Officer Program. Letters will be going out shortly 
seeking donors for our program this year but anyone who would like to get ahead of the curve and make a donation to this worthy 
project can get an early start and send in their donations to the Department of New York, 69 Sand Creek Road, Albany, NY 12205 at 
any time.

As in the past, we are seeking donations of $100.00 to raffle as individual prizes in support of our Department Service Officer 
Program. You may dedicate your donation in memory of a friend, loved one or fellow veteran. Please indicate on your donation check 
or separate note who you would like to recognize with your donation. Please mail your donation no later than September 30, 2014.

The drawing for donated prizes will be held during the June 2015 Department Convention.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 518-885-9666/518-796-4338 or e-mail at 
mcpo4@nycap.rr.com.
								      
								      
								        Gene Ratigliano
								        Service Officer Raffle Chairman
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